
Dear honorable Supervisors- 

 

Our family farm is writing today to voice our support for item 6A " Discussion and Possible 

Action Including Cannabis Cultivation Phase 1 Update, Status of the Third Party California 

Environmental Quality Act Consultant Framework and Process, Clarification of Environmental 

Mitigation Measures in 10A.17, Correction of Sunset Relocation Date for Coastal Area, and 

SB59 Support." 

 

Item 6A represents a major positive step in the right direction to fix our broken Phase 1 cannabis 

ordinance. We whole-heartedly support it as written. Our one comment would be to provide 

some more clarification on the legal definition of "contiguous expansion” as well as clarification 

on how 6A maye affect CEQA compliance for cultivators. 

 

We also would ask that the BoS draft a letter of support for SB 59, which would help alleviate 

the impossible timelines for Phase 1 cultivators to meet CEQA compliance by then end of 2021.  

 

Our family greatly appreciates the hard work the Cannabis Ad Hoc and the BoS has put in to 

solve this quagmire. Thank you for supporting small family farms such as ours and on working 

towards a viable solution to allow us to continue to cultivate cannabis legally, 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brandon Wheeler 

Julee Wheeler 

Roger Wheeler 

Chanel Wheeler 

 


